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Attention: All bidders and plan holders

RE: Chelan County Public Works — Brush Grinding at Multiple Sites

You are hereby notified of the following changes to the Proposal, Contract Provisions, Plans and
other documents comprising the contract documents for the above referenced project.

The Bid Opening Date has not changed and will remain May 19, 2020 at 9:30 A.M. Pacific Time.

Specifications

The Standard Specification Section 1-07.1 assigns the responsibility for the health and safety of
all workers to the Contractor. As construction activities continue during this pandemic, specialized
plans and protocols need to be in place to maintain a safe and healthy jobsite.

In addition to existing health, safety, and sanitation regulations, the United States and the State
of Washington have instituted additional proclamations and rules surrounding the COVID -19
virus that must be followed. To demonstrate compliance with applicable requirements, the
Contractor shall provide a written COVID-19 Safety Plan describing additional procedures and
measures that will be implemented during the course of work. This plan shall also affirm that
project-specific plans and measures have been discussed and applicable training provided to all
workers. This pandemic is evolving rapidly and when warranted, it is expected that the project-
specific safety plan(s) be updated to reflect the most current rules in effect.

This effort will result in mutual benefits to you, your workers, Chelan County and the citizens of
the state of Washington by allowing continued construction activities in conditions where workers
are safe and appropriately protected from the threat of COVID-19.

Chelan County recognizes that there may be conditions where COVID-19 exposure cannot be
reasonably mitigated. The contract considers these situations and provides for a contractor
initiated request for additional time under the conditions specified by Standard Specification
Section 1-08.8.

Attached you will find guidelines on recommended practices developed by the Associated General
Contractors. We acknowledge that this is a rapidly changing environment and these guidelines
may need to be modified to meet current recommendations and requirements.

All costs for taking additional safety precautions, devices, personal protective equipment and a
written COVID-19 Safety Plan shall be included in the unit contract price for the various associated
items in the Contract.



All bidders will be required to furnish the Board of Chelan County Commissioners with evidence
of the receipt of this addendum by noting on the proposal sheet.

Addendum Number 1 is hereby incorporated in and made part of the contract documents, and its
terms and conditions are fully binding on the plan holder and contractor when awarded and when
formally executed.

Chelan County Public Works

Josh Patri
Assistant

, P.E.
unty Public Works Director

Attachments:
AGC COVID-19 Recommended Practices for Construction Jobsites
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